
Knights of Columbus 
Knightly - Cnews  
Incarnate Word Council 9981 
October, 2016      Volume 28      Number 10 

  www.IWknights.com    http//facebook.com/IWKnights9981 

 

 

1 

COUNCIL MEETING  

OCTOBER 13 , ’16 

 
The next meeting of the 
Council will take place in 
the Watson Room located 
in the lower church hall. 
The meeting will begin at 
7:00pm. 
 

FROM THE GRAND 

KNIGHT: 

 

There is not a Grand 
Knight’s article included in 
this month’s newsletter. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

LADIES AUXILIARY 

MEMBERS: 

 
Greetings Ladies, 
  
My favorite time of the year 
is here once again.  Don't 
you just love to hear the 
rustling of the leaves under 
your feet?  And to see the 
beautiful trees changing.  
So enjoy it.  It's only here 
for awhile. 
Our September 8th meeting 
to start off our 25th 
year....21 Ladies were in 
attendance.  The most we 
have ever had!  Thank you 
one and all.  Two maybe 
new members came to 
check us out, Katie Avery 
and Betty Rozier.  We 
covered a lot of topics, so 
there are many ideas on the 
table for the coming year. 
We need TWO ladies to Co-
Chair the 5th Sunday 
Brunch.  Yes!! We will have 
one for this month, if TWO 
ladies agree to take this on.  
If it should happen it would 
be on Sunday, October 30th  
after the 8:45 Mass. Please 
call if you can take this on. 
The October 13th meeting 
will be our annual "Pot 
Luck Dinner" in the lower 
church hall at 6pm.  Once 
again the Knights will be 
furnishing the ham as well 

as the wine and soft drinks. 
Maybe this year we will 
have some Diet Pepsi too. 
There will be a wonderful 
variety for your enjoyment.  
So come and join us.  Don't 
forget to bring your covered 
dish that you signed up for. 
Don't forget "Tootise Roll" 
week-end beginning on 
Thursday, October 6th-
Friday, October 7th-and 
Saturday, October 8th.  
Please help if you can, 
Sue has procured a table for 
us at the "Star of 
Bethlehem" craft fair on 
Saturday, November 26th.  
Time is 9:30am to 2:00pm.  
We will be taking orders for 
"That's My Pan".  This will 
be one of our fundraisers.  If 
you can spare some time to 
help, we would love to see 
your smiling face.  They 
make GREAT Christmas 
gifts. 
Reminder:  Our January 
12, 2017 meeting will be 
our annual baby shower. 
This one will be for "Thrive". 
So be on the lookout for 
baby things.  There will be 
more on this later. 
Bev Dunn has volunteered 
to be our new Sunshine 
Lady.  Thanks Bev for 
taking over for Pat Hoepfner 
who has done this job for 
years.  Again THANKS to 
you Pat.  Job well done. 
 

http://www.iwknights.com/
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Ladies, we will also need 
TWO Ladies to Co-Chair 
the Dessert table during the 
fish frys.   
Drinks only for the October 
13th meeting will be 
furnished by Sue Bollinger 
and Kathleen Ballinger. 

Felice Coures Dance, 
Saturday, October 8th. 
Vocation Rosary Sunday, 
October 16th after the 8:45 
Mass. 
Looking forward to our Pot 
Luck Dinner on the 13th. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Joan  Mengwasser  
Ladies Auxiliary President 
 

LADIES AUXILIARY 

BIRTHDAYS: 

 
October 
 
Theresa Uhland 
 

 
Happy Birthday to You! 

 

KEEP THEM IN 

YOUR PRAYERS: 

 
Ladies Auxiliary Members: 
 
Kay Villagran 
Jo DiCampo 
Doris Beuttenmuller 
Boni Grove 
Shirley Bruns 
 

Please keep them in your 
prayers. 
 

BENEDICTION: 

 
Join your fellow Knights for 
Benediction at 8:40p.m. 
preceded by the Chaplet of 
Divine Mercy and Sacred 
Heart Litany at 8:30p.m. 
every Wednesday at 
Incarnate Word Church. 
 

ROSARY FOR 

VOCATIONS:  

OCTOBER 16, ’16 

 
We will pray our rosary for 
Vocations on Sunday, 
October 16th, after the 
8:45a.m. Mass.  All 
members are welcomed to 
spend an extra 15 minutes 
after Mass to recite the 
rosary, so please plan to 
join us. 
 

KNIGHTS 

BIRTHDAYS: 

 
October 
 
Dan McIntyre 
Jeff Rosenthal 
Adam Black 
Edward Campbell 
Dr. William Uhland 
Curtis Keppel 
Donald Mohrmann 
Keith Plein 
Lawrence Bush 
 

Kevin O’Sullivan 
Alan Hoeckelman 
Charles Bruce 
Charles Bartke 
Leo Norath 
Robert Schultz 
Vince Throckmorton 
Theodore Ruzicka 
Al Villagran 
 
Happy Birthday to you 
and may you have many 
more to come. 
 

KEEP THEM IN 

YOUR PRAYERS: 

 

Father Timothy Vowels 
Lou Juranas 
Richard Rahubka  
Donald Mohrmann 
Harry Dunn 
Larry Hoepfner 
Arsenio Receniello 
Al Villagran 
Que Purnell 
Nick Carter 
Charlie Shikany 
Joseph Bottini 
Kevin O’Sullivan 
 
Please pray for your brother 
Knights and may their 
illnesses and pains subside 
and may they get on the 
road to a speedy recovery 
very soon. May God be with 
you and guide you to a full 
recovery.  
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JOHANNES (JAN) 

VERDONKSCHOT, 

OCTOBER 29, 

1929 -   
SEPTEMBER 26, 

2016: 

 
Our fellow Brother, Sir 
Knight Johannes 
Verdonkschot suddenly 
passed away on September 
26, 2016 from a long 
illness. 
The Council members 
would like to express their 
sympathy to his wife, 
Theresa  and his family. 
Please keep her and his 
family in your prayers.  

May his soul rest in peace. 
 

DD (TOOTSIE 

ROLL) DRIVE: 

 
“Helping People with 
Developmental 
Disabilities” 
The Annual KNIGHTS OF 
COLUMBUS “TOOTSIE 
ROLL DRIVE” to help people 
with Developmental 
Disabilities will be held on 
the weekend of October 6th, 
7th, 8th & 9th.  
The money raised this year 
will again go to the 
Developmental Center at 
Cardinal Glennon Hospital, 
the Children’s Home Society 
of Missouri, United Services 
for Handicapped Children 
and the St. Louis Academy. 
The funds are used for 
research in the early 
diagnosis of autism, downs 
syndrome and many other 

developmental conditions, 
as well as providing 
residential and respite care 
for the disabled. 
To be successful, we again 
need a lot of help manning 
the collection points at the 
intersections and store 
fronts on Friday and 
Saturday as well as after 
Masses on Sunday.  We will 
be sending sign-up sheets 
either by e-mail or by postal 
service soon. Please 
consider signing up even if 
you can only donate one 
hour of your time for this 
worthy drive. It will be 
greatly appreciated by all 
who are helped by this 
effort. 
Please contact either Jim 
Ressler (314) 453-7437 or 
james.ressler@sbcglobal.net 
or Chris Williams (314) 576-
0878 or 
cwilliams_123@sbcglobal.ne
t if you have any questions 
or concerns.  
Thank You for your 
continued support as we 
continue to help those who 
need our help the most. 
 

LADIES AUXILIARY 

POT LUCK DINNER: 

 
Please mark your calendars 
for our next meeting on 
October 13th.  The Ladies 
Auxiliary will be hosting 
their Fall Pot-Luck Dinner 
at 6:00pm (before the 
regular meeting). 
Come on out, the food is 
always delicious and it’s a 
good time to meet with your 
fellow Knights, the Ladies 
Auxiliary members and 
share a few laughs. 
All members’ wives are 
invited to attend the Pot 

Luck and to meet with the 
Ladies Auxiliary. 
 

FELICE CUORES:  

 
Saturday,  

October 8, 2016 
 

LET’S CELEBRATE  
 

HALLOWEEN! WEAR 
YOUR FAVORITE 

COSTUME! 
 

Our September dance had 
200 guests with 44 
volunteers with only 2 
volunteers from Incarnate 
Word! I know it is hard for 
most people to be around 
mentally challenged 
people, but if you can't 
laugh at our dances, you 
can't laugh anywhere. 
 
Rita 

 
As always dances are held 
at St. Clare of Assisi School,  
15642 Clayton Rd. in 
Ellisville. The dances begin 
at 7:00 pm and end at 
10:00 pm. 
Be sure to sign in for 
Council 9981 and sign up 
for a job. If you can only 
work a few hours come for 
set up (at 6:30pm)  
or clean up (at 9:45pm). 
 
 
Questions? Contact: Bill or 
Jan Lukas 636.537.9801, 
Gerry Villaire 
636.391.1620, or 
Ron Weiss 314.537.6352 
. 
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SAVE THE DATES: 

 
October 6, 7, 8 & 9 – The 
annual DD (Tootsie Roll) 
Drive will be held over these 
four days. Mark your 
calendars and please try to 
donate some of your time to 
help us break another 
financial threshold to help 
those that are in need. 
 
October 13 – Ladies 
Auxiliary Pot Luck Dinner 
 
October 30 – Communion 
5th Sunday 
 

COUNCIL SHIRTS: 

 
As discussed in previous 
Council meetings, it was 
decided that we would make 
shirts available with the 
Third Degree emblem with 
the Council name and 
location embroidered on the 
left chest area, with your 
first name on the right 
chest area and a cross on 
the left sleeve. The color for 
the polo shirt is maroon. 
See the attached order form 
in this newsletter. Fill it out 
for the type of shirt you 
would like and submit it at 
the next Council meeting. 
Checks should be made out 
to the Knights of Columbus 
Council 9981 and turned 
into the financial secretary.  
Shirts will not be order 
unless checks are turned in 
and paid in full.  
 
 

IW KNIGHTS 

FACEBOOK: 

 
If you have anything you 
want posted on the IW 
Knights Facebook page, 
please place at the top of 
the email "PLEASE POST 
ON IW KNIGHTS 
FACEBOOK" so I will know 
to post it on our Facebook 
and not have to guess as to 
whether the email I get is to 
be posted on Facebook or 
not.  Thanks for your 
cooperation and 
understanding. 
 
Mr. Bryan V. Hewing  
New Media Coordinator, & 
Webmaster, Incarnate Word 
Knights of Columbus 
Council #9981 (Chesterfield, 
MO)  
 
 

PATRIOTISM 

DEGREE - HOLY 

SPIRIT ASSEMBLY 

NOTES: 

 
The Fourth Degree Holy 
Spirit Assembly 3588 holds 
their meeting on the fourth 
Wednesday of every month 
at 7:00pm. The October 
Assembly meeting will be 
held at St. Monica Church, 
at 12132 Olive Blvd. in 
Creve Coeur, MO. 63141 
 
SAVE THE DATE: The 
2017 Patriotism Degree 
Exemplification will be 
held at the Airport Hilton on 
Saturday, February 25, 
2017. 
 

If you are a Third Degree 
Knight please consider 
becoming a Patriotism 
Degree Knight, you won’t be 
sorry that that you had 
made this commitment. 
Letters will be sent to all 
Third Degree Knights 
concerning about taking 
your Patriotism degree. 
Visit the website:  HOLY 
SPIRIT ASSEMBLY, 
ASSEMBLY #3588 at 
www.kofcassembly3588.org 
for more information 
 

TO THOSE THAT 

ARE RETIRED: 

Knights, are you Retired? 

Then let’s do Lunch 

Several retirees in Council 
9981 have suggested 
gathering for lunch on a 
monthly basis. This is a 
chance to get out of the 
house for a couple of hours 
with other retired Knights 
for a bit of food in a local 
pub accompanied by 
conversation, laughs and 
fellowship.   

We would loosely structure 
these lunches similar to 
ROMEO (Retired Old Men 
Eating Out) groups around 
the country. That means 
you come to lunch when 
you are available, there are 
no dues and the 
conversations are open to 
any subject you want to 
discuss including politics 
and religion. 

We will meet for lunch at 
1:00 pm to avoid the crowds 
and noise, and to be able to 

http://www.kofcassembly3588.org/
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place two or three tables 
together to accommodate 
us. The group will select a 
specific week day in a 
specific week of the month 
for the lunches. We will 
choose a convenient pub 
such as Houlihan’s, 
Satchmo’s, The Sports Page, 
Miller’s Crossing, Harpo’s 
Bar & Grill, Massa’s or 
other suggestions. 
 
If interested, contact Buz 
Peek at email: 
PEEKSTL@GMAIL.COM or 
tel: 314-576-4033. Let him 
know any days of the month 
that you cannot meet and 
which pubs you prefer. 

ADORATION 

CHAPEL: 

 
The Adoration Team needs 
you!  Please prayerfully 
consider joining us to 
ensure that Jesus is never 
alone in the chapel. 
We have lost several adorers 
recently and continue to 
need help with several 
hours that do not have 
anyone assigned to them 
along with other hours 
where Adorers are looking 
for prayer partners.  
Spending time with Jesus is 
a great way to enrich your 
spiritual and personal life. 
You will leave the chapel 
feeling renewed and healed.  
We are desperately in need 
of ADORERS see the parish 
bulletin for a list of SOS 
time slots that need to be 
filled.  
The Church and the world 
have a great need of 
Eucharistic Adoration. 
Jesus waits for us in this 
Sacrament of Love.” ~ Pope 

John Paul II wrote, “You 
can make a difference for 
yourself and the world!!!” 
When you can’t make it to 
your hour, please contact 
your partner if you have 
one, or call a sub to ensure 
someone will be there. Sub 
lists are on the back wall of 
the Chapel.  
Please contact Julia Lewis 
@ 314-974-4548 or by email 
at julielewis@sbcglobal.net 
for questions or to sign up. 
 

PRAYER FOR 

VOCATIONS: 

 
Please remember the 
following prayer whenever 
possible for the benefit of 
Church Vocations. 
 
Heavenly Father, bless your 
Church with an abundance 
of holy and zealous priests, 
deacons, brothers and 
sisters. 
 
Give those you have called 
to the married state and 
those you have chosen to 
live as a single person in the 
world, the special graces 
that their lives require. 
 
Form us all in the likeness 
of your Son so that in Him, 
with Him and through Him, 
we may love you more 
deeply and serve you more 
faithfully, always and 
everywhere. 
  
With Mary, we ask this 
through Christ our Lord. 
 

FOR THE GOOD 

OF THE ORDER: 

 

If any Knight knows of a 
Brother Knight who is sick 
or if there was a death of a 
member, or in a member’s 
immediate family, please 
contact Rob Schultz at 314-
205-8135 to organize 
support.  
The Knights are committed 
to assist any widow of a 
deceased Knight.  If you 
know a widow of a Brother 
Knight or a member in 
need, please contact our 
Grand Knight, William 
Davis at 314-469-8962.  
 

MEMBERSHIP 

DIRECTOR:  

 

You know a Catholic 
gentleman who would be a 
fine addition to our 
Council!!!  Have you 
invited him to join?  If 
not, please extend the 
invitation ----- if you have 
asked ----- please again 
invite him to join.  You are 
providing an opportunity for 
entry into the finest 
Catholic Fraternity in the 
world.  If you wish 
assistance, contact Rob 
Schultz, Membership 
Director, 314-205-8135. 
 

EDITOR IN CHIEF: 

 

Please help in assisting me 
in the publishing of this 
newsletter by providing me 
feedback on the newsletter 
and by submitting your 

mailto:PEEKSTL@GMAIL.COM
tel:314%2F576-4033
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monthly column as early as 
possible. 
Any member of the Council 
can submit articles for the 
monthly newsletter. If you 
have an article to submit, 
please forward it to me by 
the deadline for newsletter 
articles.  
Jeff Grotegeers 
1255 Richland Meadows Dr. 
Ballwin, Mo. 63021 
or e-mail to: 
gcgrote@gmail.com 
 

DEADLINE FOR 

NEWSLETTER 

ARTICLES: 

 
For the November 2016 
newsletter, the deadline will 
be October 25th, 2016. 
 

BITS & PIECES: 

Top 10 Houses to Avoid 
while Trick-or-Treating 

 
1. Any house that seems to 
be imploding into a hole in 
the ground. 

2. Any house made of 
gingerbread. 

3. Any house that has 
ornamental lawn Hell 
Hounds. 

4. Any house whose only 
entrance is through the 
basement. 

5. Any house where all the 
windows are glowing with 
eerie green light. 

6. Any house that keeps 
growling, "Get out" 

8. Any house where the 
trophy animal heads on the 
walls are talking. 

9. Any house that has a 
bloody wood chipper 
prominently displayed in 
the front yard. 

10. Any house with a yard 
full of statues of people in 
odd running poses. 

Frankenstein Humor 

Q: How can you tell that 
Doctor Victor Frankenstein 
had a good sense of humor? 
A: Because he kept his 
monster in stitches. 

Q: Who did Frankenstein 
take to the prom? 
A: His ghoul friend. 
 
Q: What monster flies his 
kite in a rain storm? 
A: Benjamin Frankenstein 

Q: What did the mad 
scientist eat on Halloween? 
A: Frankenfurters with 
Ketchup  

Mummy Humor 

Q: What's a MUMMY's 
favorite music? 
A:WRAP Music! 

Q: Why do mummies make 
excellent spies? 
A: They're good at keeping 
things under wraps 

Q: How do mummies hide? 
A: They wear masking tape. 

Q: Why did the mummy call 
the doctor? 

A: Because he was coffin  
 
Q: What's a mummy's 
favorite music? 
A: Ragtime. 

Q: Where do mummies go 
for a swim? 
A: To the dead sea 

Werewolf Humor 

Q: What kind of monster is 
safe to put in the washing 
machine? 
A: A wash and wear wolf 

Q: Mommy, Mommy, the 
kids all call me a werewolf. 
A: Never mind, dear, now go 
and comb your face. 

Q: What if you crossed a 
rabbit with a wolf? 
A: You'd get a harewolf. 

Q: What would you get if 
you crossed a wolf with a 
polyester jacket? 
A: A wash-and-wearwolf. 

Three Vampires 

Three vampires went into a 
bar and sat down. 
The barmaid came over to 
take their orders. "And what 
would you, er,  
gentlemen like tonight?" 
The first vampire said, "I'll 
have a mug of blood." 
 
The second vampire said, 
"I'll have a mug of blood." 
 
The third vampire shook his 
head at his companions and 
said, "I will 
have a glass of plasma." 
The barmaid wrote down 
each order, went to the bar 
and called to the 
bartender, "Two bloods and 
a blood light." 
 

mailto:gcgrote@gmail.com
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"Mommy, Mommy! Am I 

really a Vampire?" 

"Hurry up and drink your 
soup before it clots!" 

 

THE BLOODY BAT  

A vampire bat came 
flapping in from the night 
covered in fresh blood 
and parked himself on the 
roof of the cave to get some 
sleep. 
 
Pretty soon all the other 
bats smelled the blood and 
began pestering 
him about where he got it. 
 
He told them to knock it off 
and let him get some sleep 
but they persisted until 
finally he gave in. 
 
"OK, follow me," he said and 
flew out of the cave with 
hundreds of 
bats behind him. 
 
Down through a valley they 
went, across a river and 
into a forest 
full of trees. 
 
Finally he slowed down and 
all the other bats excitedly 
milled around 
him. 
 
"Now, do you see that tree 
over there?" he asked. 
 
"Yes, yes, yes!" the bats all 
screamed in a frenzy. 
 
"Good," said the first bat, 

"Because I DIDN'T!"  

 

Where do vampires make 
they're withdrawals? 

At the blood bank. 

  

How do vampires get 
around on Halloween night? 
By blood vessels. 

 

What are a vampire's 
favorite snacks? 
Adam's apples and 
nectarines. 
 
What did the Mommy 
Vampire say to the Baby 
Vampire? 

"You are driving me batty." 

 

What do you get if you cross 
a vampire bat and a 
mummy? 
A flying band-aid, or a gift-

wrapped bat. 

 

What do you give a vampire 
with a cold? 

Coffin Drops! 

 

What is Dracula's favorite 
holiday? 

Fangsgiving! 

 

What kind of dog does 
Dracula have? 

A Bloodhound! 

 

Where did they put Dracula 
when he was arrested? 

In a red bloodcell! 

 
Where does Dracula keep 
his valuables? 
In a blood bank. 

 

What do you get if you cross 
Jesse James and Dracula? 
A robbery at the blood 

bank. 

 

Why did the other kids have 
to let the vampire play 
baseball? 

It was his bat. 

 

What is as sharp as a 
vampires fang? 

His other fang. 

 

Why did the vampire quit 
the baseball team? 
They would only let him be 

BAT boy! 

 

Why didn't Dracula get 
married? 
He never met a nice Ghoul! 

 

What does a vampire fear 
most? 

Tooth decay  

 

What is Transylvania? 

Dracula's terror-tory 

  
Where does Dracula water 
ski? 

On Lake Erie  

 

What has webbed feet, 
feathers, fangs and goes 
quack-quack? 
Count Duckula 
 

 

 

What kind of boat pulls 
Dracula when he water 
skis? 

A blood vessel  

 
Where did the vampire open 
his savings account? 

At a blood bank  

 

Why couldn't Dracula's wife 
get to sleep? 
Because of his coffin 
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Recording Secretary Meeting Notes 
Of Thursday, September 14, 2016 

Council #9981 Meeting 
 

After a presentation by the USO, Deputy Grand Knight Chris Williams called meeting to order at 7:00 

pm. 

 

Chaplain, Fr. James Sullivan  Excused 

Grand Knight, Bill Davis   Excused 

Deputy Grand Knight, Chris Williams  Present 

Chancellor Jim Ressler    Present 

Recorder Kevin Stanley   Present 

Treasurer Jeff West   Present 

Advocate Barry Sullivan   Present 

Warden Denis Demeter   Present 

Inside Guard Ronald Weiss   Present 

Outside Guard Ed Ferder   Present 

Trustee 1yr Scott Arbaugh   Excused 

Trustee 2yr Dave Goetz   Present 

Trustee 3yr Don Mueller   Present 

Financial Secretary Gene Fallert   Present 

Lecturer Nick Zak   Present 

District Deputy Jerry Lamoureux  Present 

 

The minutes from the August meeting were accepted and approved by the Council. 

 

Grand Knight Report 

 Bill Davis is out of town and Chris Williams chaired the meeting. 

 Bill & Chris spoke to CHRP and on Sunday, Council members will serve on October 2nd  the last 

meal to those that attended the CHRP retreat. 

 

Membership:  Rob Schultz:   

 1st Degree will be Oct 11 at Holy Infant.  

 Rob introduced Paul Roberts. Paul introduced himself to the group. He joined the Catholic Church 

one week ago.   

 Seven guys signed the sheet at the Festival of Ministries.  Three of them are transfers and the other 

four would be new Knights. 

 

Treasurer:   Jeff West 

 As of end of August 2016 

o Prev. Balance:  $40,680.00 

o Less Check Clear  $14,131.00 

o Bank Balance   $  9,081.00 

o Net Funds Avail:  $33,453.00 
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Finance Secretary:  Gene Fallert 

 As of end of August 2016 

o Income:   $  9,339.00 

o Disbursements:  $19,117.00 

o Savings:   $26,127.00 

 

Trustees Report: 

 Requesting recommendations for charities to be sent to the Trustees by September 16th . 

 

Holy Spirit Assembly:   Dave Goetz 

 Will be serving on Tuesday, September 27th at Fischer House – at Jefferson Barracks. 

 Looking for volunteers for the USO. There is a monthly 1.5 hour orientation and then a two hour 

training session.  Contact Dave Goetz if interested. Training is in early in October. Will be training 

at Assembly meeting in November at St Monica. 

 Assembly choir is coming along well.  List of performance dates are on the Assembly web site. 

 

Honor Guard:   Stan Mengwasser  

 Father Weber is the  new Pastor at St Monica. Thirty six honor guard participated. 

 Training will be held on September 19th. 

 

Deputy Grand Knight – Chris Williams 

 

Pro life:   Jim Melka 

 Not present. 

 Thrive dinner will be Saturday, September 24th – http://thrivealivestl.com 

 

Third Sunday:   Larry Hoepfner 

 Rosary for vocations will be said after 8:45 Mass on the 3rd Sunday this month.  If you cannot 

make it, say a rosary.  Intend to have Priest announce the rosary at the end of the Mass. 

 Eric Bergmann suggested having coffee, bagels & donuts and having a speaker after the 3rd 

Sunday to garner more interest. 

 

Evangelization:   Ted Juen  

 CMFC will be Saturday, February 18th, 2017.  Will be held at Touhill and there will be free 

parking. Tickets will be $35 apiece if purchased in advance.  

 For the Christmas books, the Knights received a thank you from Dynamic Catholic organization. 

 Still need some ideas to raise funds to support the materials in the vestibule. 

 

Chancellor:   Jim Ressler 

 Received a thank you letter from the refugee organization. 

 Fourteen volunteers participated in the trash pickup.  

 Lost three store locations for Schnucks, due to a policy change on their part.  In response we are 

adding Olive and Chesterfield Parkway and Ricks Ace Hardware (John Yougblood, Manager). 

Currently talking with Kenny Branscom, Manager at Ace Hardware on Dorsett &McKelvey about 

allowing us there. 

 Also plan on visiting schools on Columbus Day on Oct 10th. 
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Community Director: John Owens 

 Not present. 

 

Felice Cuores:   Ron Weiss 

 First dance is this coming Saturday. Starts a 7pm and goes until 10pm usually about 200 guests at 

each event.  It is held at St Clair of Assisi.  

 

Family Director:   Eric Bergmann  

 No report.  

 

Youth Director:   Kevin Stanley 

 Essay Contest due date will be Tuesday, January 31st. 

 

Council Director:   Andy Dyszlewski 

 Need help with setup and tear down for the blood drive. 

 Looking into getting shirts for the Council (maroon polo – $19, short sleeve oxford blue for $26) 

 Expressed a need for help for Parish Picnic. 

 

Condolence Director:   Rob Shultz 

 Tony Hartke’s surgery went well 

 Ed Reglean had a relapse and is recovering well. 

 

Church Director:   Steve Dickhut 

 Rob requested assistance in announcing Baby Bottle Drive before Masses on September 10th & 

11th.   Father is limiting collection to two weeks. Bottles are to be returned by October 9th. 

 Money will be distributed between:  Coalition for Life, Thrive & Archdiocese Respect Life 

Apostolate. 

 

District Deputy:  JerryLamoureux 

 Met with Ladies Auxiliary during early portion of their meeting. 

 Father Molina will be new Pastor at Ascension.  

 Officer training will be September 23rd in St Charles. September 24th at Mary Magdalen by Denny 

Harrison. 

 Holy Family Icon will be here November 13th-26th.  

 

Chaplain’s Remarks:   Father Sullivan 

 Not present. 

 

Unfinished Business:  

 Steve Dickhut read the Council Web Sites Strategy and IT Services document for a second time. 

 Vote was taken on the motion and it was passed. 

 

New Business: 

 Dave Goetz is now on the board of Directors of Thrive. 

 Max Jacques has enlisted in the Navy. 

 For the Mardi Gras, the Big Band that played last year has offered a contract was $800 last year. 

Offering to play for $1,306 this year. Date has already been booked for February 24th. 
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Field Agent Report: 

 No report. 

 
 Meeting was adjourned at 8:30pm.  Next meeting will be October 13th, 2016 at 7:00 PM. 
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2016 - 2017 Council Officers 
 

Chaplain Fr. James Sullivan 314-576-5366   
Grand Knight William Davis 314-469-8962  stltrojan@sbcglobal.net 
Deputy Grand Knight Christopher Williams 314-576-0878  cwilliams_123@sbcglobal.net 
Chancellor Jim Ressler 314-453-7437  james.ressler@sbcglobal.net 
Recorder Kevin Stanley 314-434-9828  stanleyk@ociweb.com 
Treasurer Jeff West  636-725-1251  jeff.west@McKesson.com 
Advocate Barry Sullivan 314-542-9616  lwsullivan@aol.com 
Warden --------------  ----------------  ------------------------ 
Inside Guard Ronald Weiss 314-878-8358  rons39ford@yahoo.com  
Outside Guard Denis Demeter 314-249-8295  denis.demeter@yahoo.com 
Trustee 1yr Scott Arbaugh 314-542-9984  sarba64076@aol.com 
Trustee 2yr David Goetz 314-740-5491  dkgtz67@gmail.com 
Trustee 3yr Donald Mueller 314-439-9755  donmo3@gmail.com 
Financial Secretary Gene Fallert 573-535-9507  gene@fallert.net 
Lecturer Nicholas Zak 314-205-1425  zaknd2@sbcglobal.net 
  

Directors 
 

Church Director Steve Dickhut 314-409-6774  showmesteve@gmail.com 
Council Director Andy Dyszlewski 314-542-9693   dyszlewski@att.net  
Community Director John Owens 314-205-8513  gr0044@msn.com 
Youth Director Kevin Stanley 314-434-9828  stanelyk@ociweb.com 

 Family Director Eric Bergmann 636-532-7017  bergy2844@sbcglobal.net 
Membership Director Rob Schultz 314-205-8135  rmschultz@reagan.com 

           Evangelization Director  Ted Juen                     314-205-1823   tedjuen@us.ibm.com 
 

 

District Deputy 
 
                       Jerry Lamoureux  636-536-0846  glamoureux@charter.net 
 

Insurance Resource 
 

Field Agent David Henry               314-368-0168    david.henry@kofc.org 
  

General Agent  Ryan Lister           636-856-1505    ryan.lister@kofc.org  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

State Website located at: 
http://www.mokofc.org 
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Knights of Columbus 
1255 Richland Meadows Drive 
St. Louis, MO 63021 
Address Correction Requested 
 

 

 

 

          

Calendar of Events 
 

 
Council Meeting                    Thursday, October 13th at 7:00PM 
 

Ladies Auxiliary Pot Luck Dinner             Thursday, October 13th at 6:00pm 
    

Prayer for Vocations                        Sunday, October 16th after 8:45AM Mass 
 
Deadline for the November ‘16 Newsletter                     October 265h, 2016 

 
Benediction           8:40PM Every Wednesday 
 

Felice Cuores Dance                Saturday, October 8th at 6:30pm 
 

DD (Tootsie Roll) Drive    Weekend of October 6th, 7th, 8th & 9th, 2016 
 
 
 


